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	WELCOME, 

 NEW MEMBERS
We have no new names to post here this issue.  Most of our new members are signed up at our major used book sales, which we are no longer going to hold.  As Friends of the Library, our readers know how important it is to join, to pay dues to help us afford to print this newsletter, and to add their ideas and voices to our meetings and to our advocacy efforts.  Spread the word!  Give a neighbor the form on page 6, and

tell us how else we can  add to our membership rolls. 
[image: image22.jpg]



Join us at our regular

Friends Meetings 

Saturdays at 10 am
October  6 
November 3 
December  1 
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all are welcome
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                 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

                         by Marion Damick

Well, we DID know Fall was soon arriving, so we shouldn't be surprised it is here. Usually Fall means another large book sale. This year, after much discussion, we decided to try having frequent smaller sales of
specific categories of books, and enlarging our Ongoing Sale space.  In addition, we have started online book sales through Amazon. This has proved to be quite successful. Until now, this was handled by husband & wife volunteers who practically converted their house into an online book store.  As you might guess, this could not continue, so the Friends of the Library Board decided to turn our workroom/office into their office. This, of course, led to another problem: what to do with all the books people donate for us to sell so we can help our library as well as others.  (More on this issue in the next issue –clever, huh?) Therefore, there may be some hammering and shuffling of books in the next few weeks – or months. But Pat and John Bender (our energetic volunteers mentioned above) will finally have some free room in their home. They both deserve a great big hug and/or a great thank you from us all. 

	
	Library Celebrates 40 Years in Squirrel Hill
Join us throughout the month of November as we fondly reminisce about our four decades together.  Activities will include a stuffed animal sleepover birthday party, a 70’s inspired teen party, and a film festival. 
 Save the afternoon of Saturday, November 17th for a party featuring the Squirrel Hillbillies, the Uncommon Quartet, magicians, balloons, cake, and more! 

Watch for details at the library and through our email notices.  (If you don’t receive our notices, send us your e-address at SqHiFriendsLib@gmail.com.)
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	10,000 Villages Shopping Night Fundraiser To Be Repeated

Last year’s Friends fundraiser at the 10,000 Villages store on Forbes Avenue earned $403.52, 15% of the final net sales for the evening. This was one of the busiest fundraising nights that the store has had, and we hope to beat it on Tuesday, November 13 from 6 to 8 pm.  The money will go to the CLP Friends Council; see more about the Council in the IMHO column on page 5.
The local 10,000 Villages shop is one of a network of more than 390 nonprofit stores nationwide.  They work to “create opportunities for artisans in developing countries to earn income by bringing their products and stories to our markets through long-term fair trading relationships”.  And they sell a great variety of beautiful and useful items.  


	..Published by the Friends of the Squirrel Hill Library, 5801 Forbes Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15217-1678
editor: Joan Schwartzman                                                              mailing list:  Allison Marciszyn    

   production:  Dean Damick, Marion Damick, Rita Motor, Margie Spenser, Serena Spenser

websites: www.carnegielibrary.org/locations/squirrelhill &   www.pittsburghusedbooks/friends
 e-mail: friends@pittsburghusedbooks.com        membership email: SqHiFriendsLib@gmail.com


	October 2012

Among Friends 
 Volume VI, No. 4


A Picture Is Worth a Thousand Words: Highlights of Summer in the Children’s Room
by Megan Fogt, Manager of Children’s Services
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Exciting Developments for Teen Services
by Madeleine Siegel
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giant Twister on the lawn
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duking it out with Battleship 
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Werewolves and Villagers game
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	Programs included crafts such as owl decorations, 

dream journals and zombie clothespin dolls.
	Our Hunger Games movie screening. 
One lucky winner took home a copy of the movie!


One of the most exciting developments of the summer was the creation of our new teen space.  

	
	Stop by our teen space to:

· Check out our new book displays & booklists

· Get information about all of our upcoming programs

· Browse books, graphic novels, manga and magazines

· Hang out with friends

· Volunteer

Every Tuesday from 3:30-5:30 is our “Tuesday Teen Scene.”  Stop by for crafts, snacks, games and more! For teens ages 11-19.  Homeschoolers welcome!



Library Staff are a “Treasure”

Reminder: Holly McCullough and the staff of the Squirrel Hill branch of the Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh are being recognized as a 
2012 Squirrel Hill Treasure by the Squirrel Hill Urban Coalition.  The Coalition’s Celebration of Squirrel Hill Treasures will be held at 
the Pittsburgh Golf Club on October 18th.  For information or to purchase tickets to the event call the SHUC office: 412-422-7666.
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Film, Fiction, Fun
     third Thursday

       of the month

    from 1 to 4 PM

lead by Jeanne Bergad
October 18
The Merchant of Venice
November 15
The Girl with the Dragon Tattoo
December 20
Water for Elephants
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Art at the

Squirrel Hill Library
Coming up are:

October:  Sue Schneider 

watercolors 

November: Jim Zahniser
portraits
December: Lea Black
mixed
Our schedule is full through 

May, 2013!  If you’d like to exhibit after that, contact 

Marion Damick, 412-521-3075.


The Squirrel Hill Adult 

Book Discussion Group 

All are welcome.  
Thursday, October 25    1:00 PM
Destiny of the Republic
by Candice Millard
Thursday, November 29   1:00 PM

Cleopatra: a life
by Stacy Schiff
December – no meeting 
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   Film, 

Fiction,

                               Fun 

by Mark Russell, Librarian
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Film, Fiction, Fun is a special series presented at the Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh  –  Squirrel Hill that explores the relationship between films and the novels that inspired them. Attendees are encouraged to read a monthly fiction selection, and then join CCAC’s Jeanne Bergad for a screening of the film and discussion to follow.
October 18th’s title is The Merchant of Venice by William Shakespeare.  Believed to have been written between 1596 and 1598, The Merchant of Venice tells the tale of Antonio, a Venetian merchant who makes a fateful contract with the moneylender Shylock.  Antonio signs on a loan for his friend Bassiano, who needs the money to woo his love, Portia; when he cannot return the borrowed money Shylock brings Antonio to court to collect a literal pound of flesh.  The film version that will be shown has yet to be determined.

November 15th’s book is The Girl with the Dragon Tattoo by Stieg Larsson.  Published posthumously in 2005 (following Larsson’s death from a heart attack), The Girl with the Dragon Tattoo is the first book in the Millennium Trilogy.  The protagonist of the novel, disgraced Swedish journalist Mikael Blomkvist, is hired by an aging captain of industry to solve a forty-year-old mystery.  He eventually joins forces with the title character, Lisbeth Salander, a genius computer investigator with a troubled past.  David Fincher directed the 2011 motion picture starring Daniel Craig and Rooney Mara.  The film was nominated for a number of Academy Awards, including a Best Actress nomination for Mara, and it won the Oscar for Film Editing.

December 20th’s selection is Water for Elephants by Sara Gruen.  This novel, set in depression-era America, tells the story of Jacob Jankowski, who drops out of veterinary school when his parents are killed in a car crash.  He ends up in the Benzini Brothers circus, parlaying his veterinary skills into a job caring for various exotic animals, including Rosie the elephant.  He also falls in love with equestrian performer Marlene, who just happens to be the wife of the volatile animal trainer.  The 2011 film adaptation was directed by Francis Lawrence and starred Robert Pattinson as Jacob and Reese Witherspoon as Marlene.



If past history was all there was to the game, the richest people would be librarians.

Warren Buffett 1930 - 
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Hello From Our Newest Librarian:  Aisha Hallman

I'm from Fort Wayne, Indiana and have a Bachelor's in English and a Master’s in Library Science.

I've been a professional librarian since 2006, mostly in the main public library in Fort Wayne, where I handled a variety of jobs helping readers, mostly adults, find information and books.   In my spare time, I enjoy reading (books, magazines, blogs), writing, and napping.  Last year, I joined                             

a writing group and hope to complete my first NaNoWriMo this year.  That’s National Novel Writing Month, of course!                              

I lived in Pittsburgh briefly years and years ago, liked it, and even came back on vacation.  Late last year, I decided I needed a life change so I started looking for a job outside of Indiana.  When I saw the opening at Squirrel Hill, I was very excited and applied.  I was even more excited when I was offered the job.  I look forward to meeting more people and getting to know the neighborhood.
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                                                                                                                       Not Just For Squirrel Hill     
By Holly McCullough, Manager, Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh – Squirrel Hill                          

Although our branch is located in Squirrel Hill we serve as the branch location for many surrounding neighborhoods including Greenfield, Point Breeze, Regent Square, and Swisshelm Park.  You may have seen us in September at the
East End Food Co-op Art Harvest Street Festival.  Look for us at other upcoming events in those neighborhoods, including visits to the Greenfield Senior Center.  Also, if you live in any of these neighborhoods and know of any events or organizations that might be interested in a visit from the library, please contact me at 412-422-9650.  We’re always looking for outreach opportunities.

In My Humble Opinion    
I was hoping to tell you all about one of my favorite authors, Diana Gabaldon, but I can see I won’t have enough room. Her books are “the smartest historical sci-fi adventure romance story ever written by a science PhD with a background in scripting ‘Scrooge McDuck’ comics”1 and “have to be word-of-mouth books because they’re too weird to describe to anybody.”2  Maybe next time.                 
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Margie Spenser
Newsletter Staff
What is the CLP Friends Council? It’s an umbrella group revitalized in 2010 to encourage communication and cooperation among all the Friends of the various branches of the Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh and the Library itself. Representatives of each FOL group meet monthly with a rep from the CLP administrative staff.  As CLP embarks on a “spruce up” of the five un-renovated library locations (installing air conditioning and ensuring handicapped accessibility, among other basic improvements), one new focus for the Council is to help raise funds for projects and enhancements beyond the basic upgrades planned by CLP.  

The Council meetings are now being held at the branches (to show them off!) and on November 13th from 5 to 5:45 it is our turn.  All Squirrel Hill Friends are encouraged to attend this meeting to give the Friends Council an overview of what makes Squirrel Hill — CLP so special.  After the meeting, everyone will head over to Ten Thousand Villages for Shopping Night with proceeds going to the Friends Council. We hope you can join us! 
Here Comes the Future. The Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh has developed a 5-year Strategic Plan for the 19 libraries it includes. I’m writing this the day after the last of a series of three public meetings, in which the final draft of the Plan was presented for public review. At our monthly Friends meeting on September 8, Holly McCullough said the librarians and staff are very excited about what they are learning about the plan.  She reported that the very deliberate process has been inclusive of all staff and public input and that this is evident in the final results.  You can see the Plan at http://www.carnegielibrary.org/about/strategicplan/documents/StrategicPlanFinal2013.pdf.
How to Donate Books:  My page on this subject is no longer on our handouts table because our Amazon sellers say my restrictions in the “Some Things Just Don’t Sell” section are too stringent.  In fact, except for books that stink, are missing pieces, or aren’t really books, we want any books you have.  It’s amazing what sells online.  
In our April issue, John Bender explained how to find the Squirrel Hill books on Amazon by starting with one book title.  He suggested Woody Flora of Taiwan, the first book he put online, figuring he’d never have to update the instructions.  Come on, who’d buy that sucker?  Well, it’s gone.  We netted $15.00 after postage and fees!
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                                 BOOK SALE NEWS

                                 by Pat Bender, book sale chairperson 

The last few months have seen several changes in the Friends Book Sales process.  As Marion said, our online sales have outgrown their present location.  We want to proceed on Amazon in a more professional manner by moving the operation into the "Friends Room" at the Library.  We are planning the addition of 
work tables, computer(s), barcode scanner(s), shipping boxes, a postage scale, a shipping tape dispenser and bubble wrap.  Unfortunately sales will be reduced while this transition takes place, but we have already reached a level of online sales that eclipses that of our former large sales, and ending sales in the large Meeting Room will avoid our disruptions of regular library programs.

We will be upgrading our ongoing sale shelves with new, attractive and efficient sale shelves and displays.  We recently added shelves on the wall between the Children’s room and the hall, along with a cart of special books selling at a slightly increased price.  

We will continue our special sales for celebrations of events such as the December holidays and Black History month.   Please continue to donate as you always have.

As time passes, we will be implementing more innovations.  Much of what we hope to do in the future will be dependent on the stepping forward of a few inspired volunteers who are willing to share their time and knowledge.  Do you know anything about promotions, computers, internet sales, reading Chinese or Hebrew, advertising, or just how to smile?  We need you.
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	Is your Friends Membership up to date? Please check your mailing label.       ( 

If the date is before 10/12, you need to renew.  Mail us the form below.

	
	

	Local Author Talks About Navigating Through Divorce 
Wednesday evening, October 3rd, 6:30 - 8:00

Come hear Nan Cohen, host of KDKA radio's “Dealing with Divorce” program since 2004 and author of the new book Dealing with Divorce: Reality Revealed.  Recognized as the go-to person on separation and a divorce expert, Nan brings her practical, reality-based perspective to audiences and individuals seeking direction on navigating divorce.
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	make checks payable to:
Friends of the Squirrel Hill Library
and mail to:

Allison Marciszyn

7716 Francis St.

Swissvale, PA 15218

Check one box:



 FORMCHECKBOX 
  New Member   FORMCHECKBOX 
  Renewal

Check one OR two boxes:
  FORMCHECKBOX 
  $5.00        FORMCHECKBOX 
  $10.00       FORMCHECKBOX 
  $15.00

  FORMCHECKBOX 
  $25.00      FORMCHECKBOX 
  Other___   FORMCHECKBOX 
  DONOR (free





Name: _____________________________________


     (Last)
                              (First)            

Address: ___________________________________

City/State: ___________________Zip: ___________

Phone(s): ___________________Date: ___________

E-mail address: ______________________________

Please check all activities you can help with:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Periodic Book Sales
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Sorting Used Books

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Adopt-a-Shelf Program
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Gardening

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Library Advocacy 
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Newsletter/Website        
     (lobbying, writing letters)                 

COMMENTS_________________________

_____________________________ ___ 

	Autumn Fires

In the other gardens 

And all up the vale, 

From the autumn bonfires 

See the smoke trail!

Pleasant summer over 

And all the summer flowers,

The red fire blazes,

The grey smoke towers.

Sing a song of seasons!

Something bright in all!

Flowers in the summer,

Fires in the fall!

Robert Louis Stevenson
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EDITOR’S MESSAGE

by  Joan Schwartzman

Fall is here and we have had many changes in our library since the summer. Because of the tax increase that you voted on for all
the Pittsburgh libraries, we have a new Teen coordi-nator, another new Children’s librarian, and new clerks.  Squirrel Hill has been able to increase its hours to be open later on three evenings, so we can now schedule nighttime classes and meetings.

We are pleased with these new additions in hours and personnel. Please join our Friends of the Library group to help us with other ideas on what we can do to help the library.
Reading is everything.  Reading makes me feel like I’ve accomplished something, learned something, become a better person.  Reading makes me smarter.  Reading gives me something to talk about later on.  Reading is the unbelievably healthy way my attention deficit disorder medicates itself.  Reading is escape, and the opposite of escape; it’s a way to make contact with reality after a day of making things up, and it’s a way of making contact with someone else’s imagination after a day that’s all too real.  Reading is grist.  Reading is bliss.
Nora Ephron 1941-2012
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If you cannot do great things, do small things in a great way.               Napoleon Hill 1883-1970





















































                                                    





We’ve been snapping our way through the summer!  Here are some of our favorite pictures.  If you want to see more pictures and you’re on Facebook, search for “Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh – Squirrel Hill” and click on the “fan” button to get regular updates and view our photo albums.








We had over 120 programs this Summer, including a visit from a penguin from the National Aviary, an explosive exploration of fire and ice with Mad Science of Pittsburgh, and crafts such as tie dying shirts and making seed bombs. Thanks to our teen volunteers, we had plenty of extra hands to help with crafts and make sure that our materials were shelved properly!








We have enjoyed sharing our produce from the garden with members of the community through our basket of free veggies and herbs!  Thank you to all of our volunteers who helped pick herbs and vegetables and set them out!
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Summer Reading Club was very successful with 2,339 kids registered!  Through the support of the Friends of the Squirrel Hill Library, we pledged to donate 2 cents for every book read to the Squirrel Hill Community Food Pantry. Thanks to the help of the adult and teen Summer Readers we donated $215. That’s 10,750 books!





At the end of the summer, we were glad to welcome back our train table!  Thank you to the Friends for buying our new board and trains.  Our young engineers are happy to have it back!








Our Community Garden has grown quite a lot since we built it in May.  Thanks to all of our volunteers who built, planted, weeded, and watered!





  2





Teen Services has been very busy this summer.  We have been documenting the excitement with our camera and sharing our photos on Facebook.  If you’re on Facebook, search for “Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh – Squirrel Hill” and click on the “fan” button to get regular updates and view our photo albums.





We had 37 programs this summer that brought in 305 teens for games, crafts, and more:





The Teen Summer Reading Club was very successful with a total of 176 teens registered, an increase of 48 over last year.  Our teens logged a total of 714 books read! 





   1(from Salon.com) 2(from her first editor)





SCORE, Counselors to America's Small Business, offers free expert counseling to anyone starting or expanding a business: the first Monday of every month, 10:00 AM - 1:00 PM. Please call for an appointment: 412-422-9650.





 for first year)








